
Progress towards a cyberinfrastructure for 

science in South Africa
WE ARE pleased to announce that the 
Centre for High Performance Computing 
(CHPC) is up and running in Cape Town. In 
the last three months we have seen a huge 
amount of progress, including:

The completion of the building modi-
�cation project at the CSIR site at 15 Lower 
Hope Street, Rosebank, Cape Town. This 
project involved extensive remodelling 
to establish a sophisticated data centre to 
house the �rst computer, as well as o�ce 
space, training areas and user laboratories. 
This facility, which is conveniently situated 
close to UCT, the N2 freeway and Cape 
Town International Airport, will become the 
national hub for high performance comput-
ing in South Africa.

The �rst phase of computer procurement 
and integration was completed in May 2007 
and the operations o�cially started on 1 
June 2007. The �rst phase computer consists 
of an IBM e1350 Linux computer cluster with 
160 nodes. It has passed its initial Linpack 
benchmark trials according to speci�cation, 
and shows a rated capacity of around 2.5 
tera�ops. Eight (8) nodes are equipped with 
Clearspeed Advance e620 Accelerator boards 
with Linpack performance of 32.3G�op/s on 
a single processor core.

The selection of and planning for the 
�rst three �agship scienti�c projects which 
will be run on the computer. These are:

� �a climatology and oceanography 
project from the University of 
Cape Town
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� �a materials science project from the 
University of Limpopo

� �a project on cosmology from North 
West University.

Agreements on the running of these 
projects have been drawn up, and they will 
be starting in earnest in the second quarter 
of this year.

The recruiting of talented and quali�ed 
sta� for the CHPC has commenced, and we 
now have six full-time sta� members. We 
should reach our planned sta� complement 
of 15 by the end of this year.

We have done detailed planning and 
budgeting for the year ahead, which prom-
ises to be a very productive and exciting 
period in the development of cyberinfra-
structure for science in South Africa.

We would like to extend an open 
invitation to all our friends and associates to 
come and pay us a visit, see what we are up 
to and help us plan for the future. 
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 Above: Some members of the CHPC Scien-

ti�c Advisory Committee, from left to right: Dr 

Happy Sithole (CHPC), Dr Je� Y-J Chen (CHPC), 

Prof. Daya Reddy (UCT), Dr. Khomotso Kganya-

go (CHPC), Prof. Liesbeth Botha (SU), Llewellyn 

Jones (CHPC), Prof. Colin Wright (Wits),  Prof. 

Mike Inggs (UCT).
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